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Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Guatemala and thanks it for the presentation of the national report and commitment to the UPR process.
Montenegro notes with appreciation commitment of Guatemala to improve institutional and legislative framework for the human rights protection.
Montenegro welcomes strategies and programs designed to prevent and eradicate violence against women, including the National Plan for the Prevention and Eradication of Violence against Women 2020-2029. We encourage the Government of Guatemala to continue strengthening the capacities of competent agencies, also by allocating sufficient resources for the prevention of all forms of violence against women.
We welcome actions taken by the Government to prevent and eradicate malnutrition of children. Echoing the CRC’s concerns over the persistently high neonatal, infant and child mortality rates, we call on the Government to ensure sufficient budget allocation to programs to combat child and maternal mortality.
Montenegro recommends to Guatemala:
1. Ensure access to good-quality sexual and reproductive health care services for all women;

2. To raise minimum age of employment of 15 years of age and ensure alignment with the end of compulsory education;
We wish Guatemala a successful UPR review.
Thank you.

